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Dear Parents / Guardians, 
The school was privileged to have a visit from Kevin Walters (QLD State of Origin Coach), Alastair Lynch 
(3 X ALF Premiership Player) and Michael Marum (PNG NRL and Hunters Coach) on Tuesday. Their visit 
was coordinated by the Newcrest OHS team as part of the Healthy Living Program being rolled out this 
week. They spoke to the children about healthy living – particularly focusing on eating healthy food, 
drinking plenty of water and having a good night’s sleep. The LIPS students were very excited to meet 
the sports identities, with the healthy living message complimenting what is being taught in the LIPS 
classrooms. 
 
School Council 
There will be a School Council meeting tonight at 7pm. Newcrest has appointed Mr. Steven Butt as our 
new School Council Chairperson.  
 
2017 Classes 
Enrolments for the 2017 school year are still in process. Class lists and teachers allocated will be 
disseminated to the school community in week 9. 
 
Year 6/7 Show Night 
The Year 6/7 Show Night is on Friday the 25th of November at 5pm. This night is for the 
parents of Year 6 and 7 students only. 
 
Parents and Wantoks 
There will be a P&W meeting next Tuesday straight after the morning school assembly. The 
P&W are selling table decorations from the Golden Orchid Ball. There are tea light holders for 
sale at K5 each and gold mirror plates for K15 each. Please see Mrs. Exzil in the office if you 
are interested. 
 
BLIND AUCTION by P&W  
Here is your chance to pick up some accommodation at Rubio Plantation Resort at a bargain 
price. 2 nights’ accommodation for 2 people with complementary meals and transfers (from 
Namatanai or Kavieng). The prize of accommodation is valid until the 20th August 2017. If you 
would like a short break then here is what to do:  
 
Email: ginnapier73@gmail.com with the amount you are willing to pay for this;  
 
OR School Office: write down the amount you are willing to pay for this on a piece of paper and 
put in an envelope and hand to Mrs. Exzil in the school office.  
 
The winner will be the person with the highest bid. The auction will close on Friday 28th Oct.  
Virginia Napier. 
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Congratulations to our Term 4 Week 3 PrinciPal’s 

Award Recipients! 

 
SKindy: Sam Butt 
Year 1: Jaden Turan 
Year 2 Katie Kamong 
Year 3: Melynn Morus  
Year 5: Aidan Daimol 
Year 6: Ben Tanaber  
 
 

 

 
 

 
     
 

Thanks to our Year 5 class for their assembly where they presented their 

coding skills using the SCATCH program – very innovative. Excellent year 5! 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Jasmine Nichols and 
James Butt for receiving a special VIP 
award for helping to clean up the Kindy 
area after lunch time play! 
 

 
 

After School Activities 
Wednesday: Yr. 6/7 and Yr. 5 Homework Club: 3:00pm – 4:00pm 

Thursday: Yr. 3 - 7 Netball: 3:00pm – 4:00pm; GAME Saturday 8:30am – 9:30am 
Friday: Senior Kindy – Yr. 3 Hockey: 3:00pm – 4:00pm 
Friday:  Yr. 3 – 7 Tee Ball: 3:00pm – 4:00pm 
 

End of Term: Term 4 finishes on Thursday the 8th December. 



Health Living Program Visit 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Kind Regards 
Greg 
 
 
 


